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Landslide closes all westbound lanes of Maple Valley Highway at Cedar Park Drive 
City Public Works crew estimate 3-5 hours before highway is re-opened 

 
RENTON, WA – A landslide has closed all westbound lanes of the Maple Valley Highway (SR 169) into 
Renton at Cedar River Park Drive, near the Henry Moses Aquatics Center. One eastbound lane of the 
highway is open to traffic. 
 
Westbound traffic is being stopped at 140th and detoured to alternate routes. Any vehicles in the area 
between 140th and the slide area are being detoured via 140th. 
 
City of Renton Public Works crews are on scene removing debris. It is estimated the work will take 3 
to 5 hours. 
 
Earlier this morning there was a landslide on Lake Washington Boulevard between the entrances to 
Gene Coulon Memorial Park. City crews completed the clean-up by 8 a.m. and are monitoring the 
situation. 
 
Please be aware that conditions on hillsides can change rapidly. If you see a slide, please secure your 
own safety and call 9-1-1. 
 
 
 
 
About the City of Renton 
The City of Renton, Washington, with a population of 101,300 (2016), is located on the southeast shore of Lake 
Washington, just south of Seattle. Renton's strong economic base, diverse marketplace and favorable business 
climate have attracted the attention of nationally recognized companies that are providing employees and 
their families an outstanding quality of life. Renton is the home of Boeing, PACCAR, IKEA, the Seattle Seahawks, 
and the eternal resting place of Jimi Hendrix. More information can be found on our website (rentonwa.gov), 
Facebook page (CityofRenton) and Twitter (@CityofRenton). 
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